
 
 MEMORANDUM OF EX PARTE COMMUNICATION WITH THE DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY  
 
Date: Friday, April 2, 2021  
 
Attendees:  

Carl Chidlow, Winning Strategies Washington 
John Cymbalsky, DOE 
Jeremy Dommu, DOE 
Jennifer Hatfield, Pool & Hot Tub Alliance  
Sabeena Hickman, Pool & Hot Tub Alliance 
Kelly Speakes-Backman, DOE 

 
 
On the above date, representatives from the Pool & Hot Tub Alliance (PHTA) met with the 
Department of Energy (Department). The purpose of the meeting was to inquire on the status 
of establishing a Federal regulation for dedicated purpose pool pump motors (DPPPM) that will 
align with the existing standard for dedicated purpose pool pumps (DPPP) and to provide any 
additional information the Department may require to move forward.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jennifer Hatfield 
Vice President, Government Affairs & Codes 
Pool & Hot Tub Alliance  


